

## **Fire and Police Commission**

Michael G. Tobin Executive Director Richard C. Cox Chair Carolina M. Stark Vice-Chair Kathryn A. Hein Paoi X. Lor Sarah W. Morgan

Commissioners

Celebrating 125 years of service to the community
Fire and Police Commission - Established 1885

July 7, 2010

To The Honorable Common Council Public Safety Committee

Re: File

Reappointment of Sarah Morgan to the Fire and Police Commission

## Dear Honorable Members:

We are pleased to recommend Sarah Morgan for reappointment to the position of Fire and Police Commissioner. She was initially appointed one year ago to fill an unexpired vacancy. This reappointment is for a full five year term.

Sarah Morgan is an Assistant Professor at the UW-Milwaukee College of Nursing. Her particular area of expertise is cultural diversity in health care. Her medical experience has brought a needed area of experience to the Fire and Police Commission, since 80% of the Milwaukee Fire Department's work involves providing emergency medical services. She is active in the community and is a resident of the 10<sup>th</sup> District St. Joseph Hospital neighborhood.

She has attended the Citizen Police Academy and received additional familiarization and training on an individual basis from the Fire Department, Police Department, and the City Attorney's Office. She is also active in ride-alongs with fire department paramedic units.

Sarah Morgan possesses a sincere concern for the well-being of our community and has done an exemplary job by exercising fair and consistent logic in fire and police matters that are brought to the Commission. I request your support in her reappointment.

Sincerely,

Michael G. Tobin Executive Director

MGT:rk